
                                                                                                                                                              Attendance 27                    

                                                                     ILDC Meeting 

February 19, 2025 

President Dale Frymyer called the Meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  

The President thanks everyone for coming tonight 

TREASRERS REPORT- Terri Frymyer reported that the Beginning Balance $106,963.44 Income $14,130.60 

Expenses$ 2,031.48, Ending Balance $118,963.41 Savings Account $162,238.41 Ending Total $281,301.85 All 

were in Favor 

SECRETARY REPORT- Maureena Strauser reported the previous month’s meeting notes were sent out to 

members to review and there were a few on the table to be picked up at tonight’s meeting. All were in favor 

                                                           Park and Lake Actives            

• Hiedie Whittman Park Manager. Reports the Maintenance crews are busy replacing boards on docks and 

replacing docks in Chippewa. She also reported that Stella in the office had been replaced, and a new 

person has been added named Heidie. She also announced that at the end of October they will be making 

more full hookup sites and replacing a shower house in the campground    

                                                           Committee Report                                                                
• Fox Island – Dave Helgeson reports that a group of ILDC members have a scheduled a meeting with 

Senator Susan Manchester on Monday February 24,2025 to ask for her assistance in speaking to State 

Officials about replacement of the Shelter House on Fox Island that was destroyed in the tornado as soon as 

possible due to the fact that the structure was in high demand every summer and it is where the New All 

Inclusive Playground is located. 

• Gateway Sign-Dale Frymyer reports that no more news from the designer, but he does announce that Kelly 

Huffman is drawing a picture of the Gateway Sign so that it can be shown to the public in color to show the 

beauty of the sign to entice donors to the project 

 

• Project Committee –Dennis Shaub reports the Group that is promoting the walking path around the Lake is 

having a meeting in February he will report any progress   

  

• Maple Syrup Festival- Dale Frymyer reports that things are moving along. Permits are applied for, and the 

Health Dept. will be out March 14th we have got ATMs and Pota Pots coming. David Goff has gotten 

enough sponsorship that the Tent, Entertainment and the Transport Train to the Sugar Shack are all paid 

for and has money left. Also, he feels we are good at food donations.    

 

• Chippewa Shelter- Rachel Kubic reports they are now waiting on a price quote from the electrician 

 

• Memorial Benches – Dale Frymyer reports project is in a hold position right now. 

   

• Spring Newsletter-Dale Frymyer reports that he is going to ask his daughter Linsey McGlone to do this. She 

has done the Watershed letter and has done an excellent job. 

 

• ILDC Day (Dredge Day) Save the Date Cards are printed and going out in now later than Early March 

 

                                             

 

 



 

                                                          New Business 

 
Sharon Devault asks how we can direct people if approached about how to get an application to be a 

vendor at Fall Festival. She also asks us to give a lot of thought to how we can get better attendance at our 

annual end of the year Business Meeting and Christmas Party.   

    
The President asks for the meeting to be adjourned all were in favor 

            

 

               Maureena S                                                                                          


